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THE FOUR WAY TEST

of Things
We Think, Say and Do:

 Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL 

and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?

 

Don’t forget
to feed the pig!

 Every dollar you place in
the “Polio Pig” goes to polio

eradication.

    

August 9, 2018

Greeting and Pledge of Allegiance
President Janet Pancoast rang the bell at 7:00 a.m. After a time for fellowship and
breakfast, she called the meeting of the Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) to order at
7:10 a.m. She shared the RCGV Mission Statement.

George Baggott led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Introductions, Announcements and Presentation
Guests
Bob Dworkin welcomed our guests:

Doug Geinzer, Guest Speaker, CEO of Las Vegas HEALS
Larry Flashberg, Prospective Member
Judge Elissa Cadish, Guest of Susan Johnson

Announcements 

President Janet Pancoast started with some general announcements. First, there is a
Board Meeting on August 14th at 5:30pm at Greg Bruce's office. Second, please check
out DACdb. And lastly, Jim Allanson is our new Sargeant of Arms. And Feed the Pigs to
fight Polio!

Bob Hulshouser and Bob Dworkin gave an update on the Interact Clubs at Green
Valley and Silverado High Schools. Both schools are looking for Interact advisors. They
talked about the IB program kids, letting us know they are looking for projects to get
involved in. They also announced that there are Interact students associated with the
Rotary Clubs in Nagasaki coming from Japan in December, and that we have students
from our clubs going to Nagasaki.

Rob Kravitz announced that he will be hosting the Rotary Round-Up on September 7th
at 5:30pm at Revel.

VP Christine Smith is looking for hosts for visitors from the Ukraine. The District in
Arizona is welcming people from the Ukraine on September 7th, and they need people to
host them and take them to events. 

President Janet Pancoast praised member Judy Lloyd as a Hidden Hero in our club.
She was recognized for getting the room ready and setting up the banners and other
items for the breakfast meetings.

Gerry Holinski announced our upcoming speakers, including a member of the Las
Vegas CSI Unit, a discussion on the new tax laws with Bob Dworkin and Greg Bruce,
and the UNLV Alumni Association. 

PP and Rotary Foundation Chair Susan Johnson announced that the Nevada
Rotary Foundation's Board approved the budget and can now fund the items requested
by the GVRC Board. She also announced that Terry Perkins is the new Foundation
President. 

August 16: Sleep Disorders

August 23: Birth of a Bank

September 6: UNLV Basketball Coach Marvin Menzies

http://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/ezbulletin/index.cfm?ezbulletinid=42276
http://dacdb.com


 
August 2018

 
CELEBRATE

Birthdays
Mike Peterson 
August 04
Darcy A. Dougherty 
August 21

Club Anniversaries
No club anniversaries found.

 
Our meetings are held
every Thursday morning
at 7:00 am at
Wildhorse Golf Club
2100 W Warm Springs Rd.
Henderson, NV 89014

 
www.greenvalleyrotary.org
 

September 7: Rotary Round-up at Revel - Henderson

Trivia, Fines, Bucks and Dollars
PP Mike Peterson dedicated trivia in honor of Book Lover's Day. Lora Evans won
immunity with her correct guess of the first line of the book Pride and Prejudice.

Bow Dworkin made enemies when he got All on the wheel for latecomers and
button-dodgers. 

Don Havins had happy bucks for our guests and speaker. 

Bob Hulshouser had happy bucks for the flag presentation he and Jim Allanson made
at VFW. Their next presentaton will be at the Veterans Home in Boulder City. 

Judy Lloyd had happy bucks for our guests, for our Interact schools, and she let
everyone know she doesn't pack up the room alone and always has wonderful helpers. 

Dave McGovern had dammit dollars for losing his car at the Venetian when making a
delivery. 

Ted Durant had happy bucks for a successful 23-day road trip with a Navy buddy.

PDG Larry Skaggs had happy bucks for being able to spend time with his grandkids,
and taking them to see Christopher Robin. 

Susan Johnson had happy bucks for her friend Judge Cadish visiting, and for a wine
trip to Sonoma. 

Lora Evans had happy bucks for a spontaneous road trip to Sedona, and for her
husband finally getting good medical care.

Dave Jochman  had happy bucks for the Purple Heart Plaza in the City of Henderson,
North Korea returning the dog tags of a fallen soldier, and for a trip he's taking to the
midwest to fly back a 1947 Champ airplane. 

Greg Bruce had a dammit dollar for the School of Rock. It was great, but it brought
back sad memories that he can only play the recorder. 

Gerry Holinki had a happy dollar for a trip with his children to Knotts Berry Farm.

Christine Smith had a dammit dollar because she can't go to Newport, and has to go
to Chicago instead. 

Janet Pancoast had happy bucks for her crazy geneological adventure to the UK with
her sisters. She was excited to see the marriage register of her Great Great
Grandparents. 

Program



Doug Geinzer, CEO of Las Vegas HEALS

Don Havins announced our speaker by presenting everyone with uncirculated coins of
President John Tyler. John Tyler stepped into the role after President Willam Harrison
died. He was an innovator and entrepreneur, much like his Great Great Grandson, our
speaker, Doug Geinzer. 

Doug started his presentation by letting everyone know that he is not a healthcare guy
by trade, but it has become his passion. He saw a need for better healthcare in
Southern Neveda after dealing with his own health challenges. He made a promise that
no one would have to leave the state for good comprehensive healthcare. He started Las
Vegas HEALS to meet the challenges that we have in our community. Our health
outcomes are lower than average, and his passion is to improve access to better
healthcare for everyone. Las Vegas HEALS is a coalition of healthcare professionals
and administrators working together to make those improvements. 

Las Vegas HEALS is currently working to ensure that our medical schools have the
support that they need, that we keep our students here in Southern Nevada after their
residencies, and that our doctors get better reimbursement rates from the insurance
companies. They work within the state legislature to ensure our doctors are taken care
of financially so that they can help more people medically. He believes that we really
need to start asking questions and supporting our doctors as a community if we want
better health outcomes. They are also working on medical tourism, wellness tourism and
retreats, medical meetings and education opportunities, and sports medicine and
research. Las Vegas HEALS wants to put Las Vegas Valley at the forefront of travel
tourism for healthcare education and conferences. 

Adjournment
Christine Zach won $3 in the raffle. The pot was at $522. She then led the group in recitation of
the 4-Way Test.

President Janet Pancoast adjourned the meeting at 8:16 a.m. 

District 5300 News
District 5300 will be holding its second Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) session on Saturday August
25, 2018.  

Rotary Leadership Institute is for all Rotarians who want to grow and develop their ability to serve
and lead others.  We encourage club board members, committee chairs and especially new
members to join us.

Saturday, August 25, 2018
Registration opens at 8:00 a.m.
Location: Windmill Library, 7060 W Windmill Ln, Las Vegas, NV 89113
The event will start at 8:20 a.m. and end by 4:00 p.m.

Cost: $32 Includes lunch and material



Cost: $32 Includes lunch and material

Registration: http://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/Register/index.cfm?EventID=77388733

Rotary International News
Here is a RI story A Reason To Smile

https://www.rotary.org/en/rotarians-across-continents-team-reconstructive-surgeries 

Recap by  Lora Evans (lora.eevans@gmail.com)
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